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The First Sunday
In Lent

Holy Eucharist .
Rite I we K
9:00 am RupL e R

In-Person and
on Zoom

In Person Worship

We are back in the church and with the Covid Risk Level for Carroll
County reported on covidactnow.org remains VERY

HIGH to SEVERE, masks will be required this Sunday for all,
including the fully-vaccinated. This status is evaluated weekly.

Zoom Worship

Join by phone: 312-626-6799 or 929-205-6099,
Meeting ID: 993 0976 0596, Password: 025189

Note: the Bulletin will be sent by email to Zoom attendees and will
be visible on screen. Please email Fr. Dave
(david.desalvo@gmail.com) if you would like to be added to the
email distribution to Zoom attendees.

Readings

Deuteronomy 26:1-11

Romans 10:8b-13
Luke 4:1-13
Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16

Announcements

THIS WEEK

e Sunday Worship: Sunday, March 6 Holy Eucharist Rite | at 9:00 am
in the church and on Zoom.

e Bible Study: Wednesday, Mar 9 at Noon. In person and on Zoom.
Contact Fr. Dave to be added to the Zoom link distribution.

Father Dave's Office Hours
Next Office Hours
Wednesday, March 9
10:00 am - 12:00 pm

On Zoom: hitps://zoom.us/j/99830661293 or call
Fr. Dave at 302.824.6272

Emergencies, call 302.824.6272 any time.

St. John's Happenings

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper

Women's History Month
An Episcopal timeline to ordination

Women's journey to ordained ministry in
the Episcopal Church
spanned two centuries.

Learn about the journey in the interactive timeline
from Episcopal News Service here:
https://episcopalnewsservice.org/wp-
content/themes/ens_v2/timelines/timeline-1/timeline-
assets/timeline.html

The timeline offers an annotated timeline of selected
events in the journey towards women's ordination in the

Episcopal Church and has links to photos, news coverage
and other resources.

Thoughts to consider from the Diocese of NH

from deep roots

The School for Ministry was launched in 2020 to
develop leaders—both lay and ordained—called from
throughout the region. The school serves students
both online and in person at Trinity Church, Tilton.
As a local resource, it offers students lower costs and
an attractive alternative to attending a residential
seminary full time. The school also has a particular
focus on the development of bi-vocational leaders.
Funding is needed for a full-time Dean, stipends for
faculty, coverage of curriculum fees, scholarships for
students, and upkeep and improvement of the
school’s space.

Without the School for Ministry, we would not have a
priest at Emmanuel Church in Plymouth, Ashland,
and Holderness.

How does local education of future clergy and lay
leaders provide more opportunities for the church in
NH and neighboring dioceses?

Watch a video of a current

plan.php

student https://www.givingsites.com /deeproots/our-

2022 Stewardship
FAITH INTO ACTION

A Letter from Fr. Dave about Stewardship for 2022
Dear Parishioners and Friends of St. John the Baptist Church,

This time last year we were still facing the many the challenges of the
2020 global pandemic. The doors of the church were closed but our
church was still open, and God was moving in our community through
Zoom Morning Prayer services, Bible studies, book groups, vestry
meetings, cards, letters, Friday Reflections, and the annual diocesan
convention. Church leaders and parishioners alike noted that the year
2020 felt like an exile from community, family, friends, and in-church
worship services. Read the full letter here.

Click on the image below support St. John's by displaying/printing a 2022 Pledge
card. When completed it can be mailed to The Church of St. John the Baptist, P.O.
Box 249, Sanbornville, NH 03872 or copied/photoed and emailed to
stjohntb@gmail.com!

Please return your 2022 Pledge Form to: stjohntb@ gmail.com or to: The Episcopal
Church of St. John the Baptist, P.O. Box 249, Sanbornville, NH 03872. Thank you!

Giving Name(s):
Address:
Phones:
Email(s):

I'We hereby pledge a total gift of § for January to December 2022.

Signature(s)

Payment Options (please check all that apply): Check/Cash [ ] Online Giving [ ]
Weekly [[] Monthly [ ] One-time Payment [ ]

Q@ Vid John Daniell, March 2
Q@. f Roland LaScala, March 23

Elizabeth & Dick Jason, Mar 3 & G
Ann & Dick Prunier, Mar 7 Q%lny

Visit our website's "Church Online" page:

for pastoral letters, videos and prayers.

Prayer List: Victoria; Tim, Sean and Charles; Jenifer and

Dave; Joanna; Fran's (Mima's) fsmily; Maria; the Walker

Family; Barry; Harry; Julia; Tess; Judy; Johnny; Amos and Jan; Will; Jim and
Karen; Kathy and Steve; Kirt; Mickey and Diane; Richard and Lisa; Pam D.;
Norma; Jean; Robert J.; Brandon and Bennett; Tammy; Shirley; Jim and
Sue; Yolanda; Bob J; Dotty; Joe Jr.; Robert Appleyard and

Family; Samantha; David M.; Andrew; Donna Marie and Family; Albert
Theroux and Family; Roxanne; Jim Jr.; Yolanda.

Military Prayer List: Martin; Kevin; Maxwell; Tyler; Alex.
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